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 WHAT 

On 19 July 2019, we placed our 
assessment of The Hills Shire Council’s 
draft Contributions Plan No 17 – Castle Hill 
North (CP17) on hold. We did this to allow 
the council additional time to provide 
information we requested.  

IPART commenced its assessment of 
CP17 in May 2019.  We had planned to 
release our draft report in August 2019 and 
our Final Report in October 2019. We 
expect that the on-hold period will delay the 
release of both publications by one month.  

 

 WHY 

The Local Infrastructure Contributions 
Direction 2012, as amended in December 
2018, caps the local infrastructure 
contributions for residential development 
that the council can levy under CP17.  

The plan must be assessed by IPART and 
the council must make any changes 
requested by the Minister for Planning and 
Public Spaces (the Minister), in order for 
the council to levy contributions above 
$20,000 per residential lot or dwelling.  

Once the council makes the necessary 
amendments, the plan will become an 
“IPART-reviewed contributions plan”.  

 

 

 

 

 

 WHERE 

CP17 applies to the Castle Hill North 
Precinct of The Hills Shire Local 
Government Area in Sydney’s North West. 

 

 WHAT NEXT 

Our updated timetable for the completion of 
our assessment of CP17 is as follows: 
 Draft Report – September 2019 
 Final Report – November 2019. 

Stakeholders will have four weeks to 
provide comments on our Draft Report.  We 
will consider submissions, and then publish 
our Final Report to the Minister to Planning 
and Public Spaces. 

We have updated the timetable on our 
website 
(https://www.ipart.nsw.gov.au/Home). 
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